Council Meeting
August 11, 2015
Chancellor Center
President of Council Robert Walker called the regular semi-monthly meeting of Newtown Borough Council to order at 7:00 P.M. on Tuesday, August 11, 2015.   President Walker asked those in attendance to join him in a moment of silence followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
Present:  Councillors Auerweck, Gusty, King, Walker and Warren; Mayor Swartz and Solicitor Bolla. Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin was excused.
Mayor’s Report – Charles F. Swartz, III
Mayor Swartz presented the Newtown Fire Association's Operational Summary and Activity Report for the 2nd quarter of 2015.  
Mayor Swartz reported that the Police Committee has been discussing whether to issue a State of Emergency during the Pope's visit in September.  Municipalities south of the Borough are considering the issue because of the anticipated traffic coming through the Bucks County area.  Since the Borough has trained SERT officers who may be called upon for security duty, the man hours may be reimbursable from Federal funds, but only if the Borough declares a State of Emergency.  The Police Chief is attending a meeting this week regarding the Papal visit, so there may be more information available. The Mayor asked Council to consider the issue and a decision could be made at the next Council meeting.  
Amendments to the Agenda

There were no amendments to the agenda.
Public to be Heard
No one wished to be heard at this time.
Certificates of Appropriateness – Robert King

· A motion was duly made by Councillor King, seconded by Councillor Auerweck, and carried unanimously, to follow the recommendation of the Historic Architectural Review Board and direct President of Council to sign the following Certificate of Appropriateness, thereby approving the historical appropriateness of the application, with final approval by the Code Enforcement Officer.
COA 2015-016-H Howard Geyer (Geyer/Boyd Sign), 120 S. State Street, John's Barber Shop
The applicant was seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the installation of a window sign for John's Barber Shop.
Presentation of Minutes
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Auerweck, seconded by Councillor Gusty, and carried unanimously, to approve the July 8, 2015 Work Session Meeting minutes.  
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Auerweck, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously, to approve the July 14, 2015 Council Meeting  minutes.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Budget & Finance – Robert Walker, Chris Gusty & Perry Warren

Consolidated Report

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Gusty, and carried unanimously, to accept, subject to audit, the consolidated expenditure report for the month of July totaling $110,597.69.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor Warren, and carried unanimously to authorize the President of Council and the Mayor to sign a Resolution and Obligation Note for the 2015 South Lincoln Avenue Ultra-Thin Resurfacing Project not to exceed $125,000.

Personnel Committee – Chris Gusty

Councillor Gusty reported that there are two openings on the Human Relations Commission and a recent resignation from the Environmental Advisory Council opens a position on that board.
Councillor Gusty made the following motion for the open position on the Zoning Hearing Board:

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor Warren, and carried unanimously to appoint Marvin Cohen to an unexpired term on the Zoning Hearing Board through December 31, 2015.
Streets, Lights & Properties - Robert Walker & Chris Gusty

In response to Councillor King's question, President Walker explained that the Borough receives a modest reimbursement from PennDOT for state highways that are plowed by Scott's All Seasons.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor Auerweck, and carried unanimously to pass Resolution 08-11-15 and authorize the President of Council to sign the 5-Year Winter Services Agreement with PennDOT to supplement snow removal on state roads in Newtown Borough.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously to accept Scott's All Seasons proposal for base repair and topcoat for South Lincoln Avenue in the amount of $7,830.00.
Solicitor’s Report – William Bolla
Solicitor Bolla reported on completion of the Declaration of Covenants for the Newtown Common, which he forwarded to Ms. Woldorf for her review.
The second title company contacted Mr. Bolla and said they were unable to provide a quote for the title search at this point.  Councillor Warren asked about using the services of the first title company, but Mr. Bolla felt their fee, with a base fee of $1500, was high, so he suggested waiting to see if a less expensive fee could be obtained. Ms. Woldorf agreed that the first fee was high and felt waiting another month might be wise.

Mr. Bolla asked Council for direction on moving forward with the proposed portable sign ordinance.  At the suggestion of Zoning Officer Brown, she felt the size of banners and flags should be reduced.  The Planning Commission recommended 3 x 5 flags, but Council agreed with Mr. Bolla's suggestion of 3 x 2.  
· A motion was duly made by Councillor King, seconded by Councillor Gusty, and carried unanimously to authorize the Solicitor to advertise an ordinance to permit and provide standards for "portable signs" within the Town Center, Village Conservation, Village Gateway and Business Gateway zoning districts and updating requirements for flags and banners.
Old Business
Council was reminded to look at the repainted lighting base on the northwest corner of State and Washington Avenue.  If Council is in agreement, the rest of the bases will be repainted.
Councillor Auerweck raised the issue of two buildings that were in disrepair.  President Walker reported that the building damaged by fire has been purchased and the new owner was contacted about the condition.  The building inspector inspected the Comcast barn [at 139 N. State Street] and found that it was not a safety hazard.  The owner indicated to Ms. Brown that they would be painting the barn and had changed their plans for use of the barn.

Councillor King asked Mr. Bolla if the state has a comprehensive code for property maintenance.  Mr. Bolla said it does and it allows for enforcement through various mechanisms.  Mr. King felt that the Borough would have a better standing for enforcement under a state code than under a Borough code.  
New Business
There was no new business.
Public to be Heard 
No one wished to be heard at this time.
Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 7:40 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,

Marcia M. Scull
Borough Secretary
ATTENDEES

Ted Schmidt

Julia & Warren Woldorf

Jim McAuliffe

Jeff Werner

Marvin Cohen
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